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Mike and Fumiko Balcomb have asked that the following information is conveyed to you and all 

members as a matter of utmost urgency. 

 

1) Yesterday, True Mother sent a special message to us concerning the Coronavirus pandemic. She said -- 

 

"Due to the severity of the coronavirus issue around the world, please abstain from hosting worship 

services and large gatherings of members if possible. Please pay particular attention to the situation." 

 

True Mother also asked that we all "increase our jeongseong for the Heavenly Unified World." 

 

Dr. Young Ho Yun [Yoon], International Headquarters added the following: 

 

"I pray that the love and grace of Heavenly Parent and True Parents be with the leaders and members of 

Heavenly Europe." 

 

2) In many other European nations, even small gatherings are already limited by law. In Italy, they are 

now prohibited altogether. 

 

This has direct consequence for many of our programs, including the STF, which is now being suspended 

for the rest of the year. 

 

3) Therefore, out of an abundance of caution, I am requesting that we in the UK follow True Mother's 

directions and discontinue public gatherings for the next few weeks. 

 

We will monitor the overall situation and updated government advisories closely. 

 

FYI: Many nations are now planning to hold services by Zoom or through other social media. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

Mike and Fumiko Balcomb 


